

10th November 2022

Dear Families,

I am writing to you with some wonderful news that following our recent inspection Oasis Academy Temple continues to be a "good" school.

This is Temple's first inspection since 2013 and a fantastic result under the new and challenging Ofsted framework. This is an amazing achievement for our community and pupils, and we are so grateful for the community's support in helping us achieve this outcome.

The inspection took place over two days with two inspectors and looked at every aspect of school life and the experience for pupils at Temple. The judgement of good means we can be confident that the education we are providing for our pupils is driving them towards the goal of achieving their potential.

The report can be found by going directly to the Ofsted website which is linked on our school website. There are lots of wonderful strengths in the report; inspectors found that pupils at Temple feel safe and trust their teachers with their worries. They also found that the school has an ambitious curriculum and provides helpful activities across the curriculum to support pupils' development. The inspection also found that pupils with SEND have the support that they need to take part in learning and overall most pupils know more and remember more about the majority of subjects that they learn. Please do read the report for the full details.

I feel so grateful to work with such wonderful pupils and such a committed staff team and this is such an important milestone for Temple. We know however that our journey does not stop here. As a school we strive to provide an exceptional education at the heart of the community and to continually improve our offer for pupils and families and look forward to continuing this journey with you.

We hope that you will enjoy celebrating this achievement with us, thank you once again for your support.

Yours faithfully,

Sara-Jayne Martin